

60 HOLIDAY HARBOUR CANANDAIGUA, NEW YORK 14424

# Holiday Harbour 2021-2022 Board of Manager's

Cindy Alves, VP - term expires 10/2022
Claire Fisher, President - term expires 10/2024
Denny Furnal - term expires 10/2023
Kim Gardner - term expires 10/2023
Frank Hacknauer - term expires 10/2022
Bill Mapes - term expires 10/2024
Carol Neel - term expires 10/2022
Chris Sardone, VP - term expires 10/2023
Marvin Wolk, Treasurer - term expires 10/2024

### **Committees**

**Clubhouse** - Barb Hackel & Diane Roach **Docking** - Carol Neel, Rich Russell, & Cindy Alves

Finance - Marv Wolk

Gatehouse - Kathy Welch

Landscape - Cindy Alves & Linda Lytle

Long Range Planning (LRPC) - Bill Mapes, Jerry Brown, Guy Burns, Claire Fisher, Denny Furnal, Bob LaFaso, Tim Carson & Chris Sardone

Maintenance - Denny Furnal

Newsletter - Stacy Fox & Claire Fisher

Nominating - Chris Sardone & Marv Wolk

**Pool** – Kim Gardner, Kathy Welch, and Mary

Lynn & David Shaw

**Social** – Kim Gardner, Kathy Mapes, Diane Roach, Mary Ann Vittacore, Rebecca Raguso Snyder, Marylin Gross & Rebecca Snyder

Variance – Chris Sardone & Frank Hacknauer

Facelift - Claire Fisher, Colleen Brown,

Corinne Canough & Kathy Mapes

**Environmental Committee** - Rich Russell, Corinne Canough, Paul Lytle & Claire Fisher

Website - POSITION CURRENTLY VACANT

Welcoming - Corinne Canough & Barb Hackel



### **Channel Rock Alert**

## Please use great caution when docking your boat!

Our new rock slope put in place to stop the wall from collapsing has shifted. Some have fallen into the channel, creating a navigation hazard. Drive slowly and raise your propeller when approaching the dock.

The board's short-term solution is to remove immediate known hazards. This means pushing the rock under the dock, pushing it into the mud bottom, or removing it. This work should be finished by the time this report is published and before boating season. We will not be removing all the rocks, only immediate hazards. Otherwise, the wall will shift and even more rocks will roll into the channel.

The longer-term solution is to stop the rocks from shifting at all. The board is looking at a fence concept to hold back the rocks. This could be guide rail, chain link fence, or other material held in place by existing and/or new posts driven into the channel. Our intent is to do the work this fall, after boats are removed. Before then, we need to figure out if this is the best solution, what permits are needed & cost.

Both short & long-term solutions are needed. There are known immediate hazards that need to be fixed and this is a priority. Please note that just because there's a rock in the channel, doesn't mean it's a hazard.

This article is continued on page 3.

### **President's Report**

A resident recently remarked on the number of items that the board is working on – quite a change from years ago, he noted. How true this is, especially when we have a 50-year old complex that needs attention. We take our job to heart and try not to let anything languish.

It seems that the list never ends. It includes plugged and leaking sewers, roof leaks, foundation failures, pool deck trip hazards, pool house plumbing with more patches than original pipe, building repairs, light fixture replacement, new pool pump, exterior electric panel repair, rule and regulation reminders, lifeguard availability, work orders, common area repairs and upgrades, lawn and tree care, and on and on. I need to add time consuming pet issues to the list too!

We tackle these as quickly as possible so the complex is kept up to date and property values maintained.

Then there are longer term projects like roofs, potential solar panels, and EV charging stations to look forward to. These need attention too, so we can research and schedule them.

Residents want their units to look nice. We approve your variances quickly so you can start your upgrades as soon as possible. Long range planning, social, docking, and pool committees are hard at work too, doing their share to move things along. This makes my job a lot easier!

You can see how busy your board is. It takes a lot of time to keep our to-do list moving forward. Soon perhaps, our list will get shorter, not longer.

I'm so thankful that we have an active board and residents who volunteer for committees and odd jobs. If you're interested in helping with a one-and-done or a longer-term project that interests you, please contact a board member. Your board members and neighbors are great assets, and they truly make Holiday Harbour a great place to live.

Best Regards, Claire Fisher

### **Social Committee Update**

The Social Committee has planned some tentative activities for the season. As you can see our calendars will be full of fun and frolic this summer and you never know, we may throw another activity or 2 your way. Flyers will be distributed as events are finalized and draw closer. If anyone would like to help with an occasion, please contact Kim Gardner at kikikim50@gmail.com or 315-576-0439. The more the Merrier!

- June 8th 7pm Bumbie Ball @ Tennis Courts
- June 24th 7pm Welcome Back Social @ Clubhouse
- July 7th Bingo Fun @ Clubhouse- time to be determined
- July 17th 10:30am-noon Bagels and Mimosas @ Clubhouse
- July 29th 5pm chicken BBQ **THIS IS A TENTITIVE DATE** @Clubhouse
- August 19th 7pm Fun wine event @ Clubhouse
- August 27th Cornhole tournament @lawn area Time to be determined
- September 3<sup>rd</sup> Dusk Ring of Fire event
- September 18th 10:30am Noon Donuts & Coffee @ Clubhouse
- October 15th Events through-out the day Octoberfest Day @ Clubhouse

### Tennis Court Lock Code

The tennis court has been locked to keep out skateboarders. The code is 5636

### Recycling

With snowbirds returning, it's more important than ever to break down your cardboard to make room for everyone's recycling. And if you're donating your redeemable cans and bottles to the social committee, they go in the smaller blue tote next to the large recycling bin. Please don't toss them in the large recycling bin.

### **Building Repairs**

The board has an on-going list of building repairs. Because of settling, poor workmanship 50 years ago, age, and other factors, some of the units have developed cracks that need to be repaired. These are not inexpensive. Costs are paid out of your HOA fees. If you see cracks in your unit (in the corners, over doors or windows, etc), please report it to staff so the cause can be investigated.

#### Instructions for accessing Holiday Harbour's website

- 1. Go to neighborhoodlink.com
- 2. Type in our zip code, 14424, in the space noted, then push 'search'.



3. Scroll down maybe one page and click on Holiday Harbour



 You're in! Now you can view and print forms, newsletters, docking applications and other material. Be sure to hit the 'more' button for extended viewing.



### Are You Interested?

Holiday Harbour is looking for a one hour per day pool attendant for evening closure of the pool. Duties involve chemical testing, tidying up pool furniture, closing umbrellas, and other miscellaneous duties.

This is a volunteer or paid position.



# Congratulations, Annette Gaul!

Congratulations to
Annette Gaul for being
sworn in as one of 25 new
immigration judges. She
began hearing cases in
March 2022. We're proud
to have a HH resident
selected for this honor.

### **Pool News**

What a whirlwind the last months have been! We had hoped to have a cosmetic refreshing of the bathhouse this season, but winter was hard on the structure and pool deck. Funds were reallocated to replacing water lines, getting our pool pump fixed, a new hot water tank, and the pool deck lifted and ground. We have new toilets (thanks to one of our residents) and new frosted bathroom windows to be installed. Once we discovered those issues, we received a note from our head lifeguard Lexi that she would not be returning. She will be missed!!!

So, the search began for lifeguards. Eventually, the board decided it was time to look at an unsupervised pool. Our pool liaison has been working with the NYSDOH on our safety plan with a change of having no lifeguards. The pool will be **unsupervised** and available from 10am-7pm seven days a week. **It is recommended that RESIDENTS DO NOT SWIM ALONE!** It is preferred that two or more adults, 18 years of age or older, be present at the pool when bathing facility is in use, with at least one adult on the pool deck. As per NYS Department of Health, No one under the age of 18 is allowed to be in the pool without adult supervision.

Between our maintenance staff, a hired pool attendant(s) and volunteers our pool will be covered for the 3 daily water tests that need to be done. Since we have purchased our new Dolphin Vacuum "Dunkin", the pool quickly was cleaned this spring and the water looks great. We are still working on the stains at the bottom of the pool and hope to figure that out during the season.

The pool committee has washed the pool furniture and is working on new ideas for plant designs with residences that happen to be retired florists. Things are looking good and hopes are to use the pool Memorial Day weekend!

We ask that you read over the new pool rules, follow them and be safe. We are lucky to have such great volunteers and resources that have stepped up to help residents have a great season at the pool.

It is important that every resident do their part to maintain and help run the pool area so that we may keep this wonderful feature that we are fortunate to have!

# Channel Rock Alert (continued from pg. 1)

...We can't pull every rock or others will slide too, creating next year's problem.

This is not a good situation to have to deal with. It's time consuming and frustrating. A better initial option was proposed by our design engineer but was denied by the NYSDEC. Now we have to work with them again for a longer-term solution.

If you see a rock hazard after boating season starts, please report it to a board member.

# Relabel Your Canoe/Kayak!

Please relabel your canoe and kayaks with contact information. The waterproof marker used has worn off. Try taping over the label to avoid the issue in the future. Also, the board authorized the removal of 3 kayaks from the racks next to Town Harbour as no one claimed ownership or labeled them. If you're missing a kayak, please see staff before you file a police report.

### HOLIDAY HARBOUR BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING ...... April 28, 2022

**CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL:** The meeting was called to order by Claire Fisher at 7:00pm. In attendance: Cindy Alves, Kim Gardner, Frank Hacknauer, Bill Mapes, Carol Neel, Christopher Sardone, Marv Wolk; Kenrick Representative: Barry Smith; and Recording Secretary: Stacy Fox. Absent: Denny Furnal

#### PRE-MEETING HOMEOWNER COMMENTS:

- Unit #40, inquired about the boat length discussed in one of the Newsletter articles.
  - The Board replied that there was a typo it should read 22 ft.
- Unit #28, thanked the Holiday Harbour community for the outpouring of support regarding Weldon's passing. She noted that there will be a Celebration of Life Saturday May 21<sup>st</sup> 2-5pm at King's Catering.
- Unit #50, thanked the Board for their hard work on the budget.
- Unit #408-B, thanked the Board for the new locks on the Simplex doors.
- Unit # 419-B, inquired about having a food truck at the clubhouse, which was approved by the Board.
- Unit #123, discussed kayak tagging and noted that many have not been claimed and others still need tags. The homeowner went on to discuss the need for an additional rack.
  - The Board replied that a new kayak rack would be discussed.

#### **POST-MEETING HOMEOWNER COMMENTS:**

- Unit #28, inquired about an article from the Happenings regarding staff painting the exterior doors.
  - The Board responded that residents can paint the exterior doors themselves (color is restricted to white).
- Unit #116, inquired about power-washing if it was completed last year, and if the units will be power-washed this year.
  - o The Board responded that the schedule rotates doing the fronts and backs each year.
- Unit #123, inquired about minx getting on patios and in boats
- Unit #10, noted that a neighbor had inquired in the fall about a sidewalk extension for Units 12-13 and wanted to know the status.
  - The Board responded that it will be addressed when the maintenance chair gets back to town.

**APPROVAL OF MINUTES:** A motion was made by **Marv Wolk** to approve the minutes from the March 24, 2022 meeting as written. The motion was seconded by **Bill Mapes** and approved by the Board.

#### FINANCIAL REPORT:

The Financial Report ending on March 31, 2022:	
Cash	\$698,997.40
Accounts Receivable	\$6,761.90
Accounts Payable	\$40.00
Prepaid Assessments	\$18,615.80
Maintenance Reserve	\$537,373.63
Utility Fund	-\$379.70
Docking Fund	\$14,753.41
Roadway Easement Fund	\$25,441.95
Contingency/Emergency Fund	\$100,000.00

A motion was made by **Cindy Alves**, seconded by **Carol Neel**, and passed by the Board to accept the Financial Reports. Laundry income was reported \$489.

### **MANAGEMENT REPORT: Barry Smith** reported that Kenrick completed the following: **STANDARD MANAGEMENT PROCESSES:**

- 1. **Staff Communication:** Using Along with onsite visits, there are daily communications by phone, text, email &. Conveyed and followed up on work requests to the onsite staff
- 2. **Staff work**: Logged regularly
- 3. **Invoices**: Weekly review and approval
- 4. Reimbursement: Submitted requests for reimbursement
- 5. **Requests:** Responded promptly to board and owner requests
- 6. **Monthly Financials:** February's statement was sent to the board March 23<sup>rd</sup>.

#### PROJECT PROGRESS: [new entries are in bold italics]

- 1. <u>Electric Meter:</u> Baseplate Renovation by KMC. 2 completed; 2 scheduled; 4 yet to be scheduled. Scheduled: #56/57 RGE March 30<sup>th</sup>; #49/50 RGE April 6th; #47/48 April 13<sup>th</sup>; #31/32 April 20; #29/30 April 27<sup>th</sup>; To be scheduled 46-A&C [Paul S. B&E will schedule with KMC to fix this one]
- Simplex Entry Lock Replacement: Board approved front and back replacement by Curtis NTE \$1600. Reg at Curtis met with Bill Cooper on Monday the 21st to schedule. Begin work Wed. March 23<sup>rd</sup>. 18/23/414/419 finished April 1; 408/33/46/51 Began April 6<sup>th</sup>; Completed April 8th.
- 3. <u>Pool "Scaling":</u> [Opening Scheduled with AquaBros for April 28] Marc attorney sent Leisure Craft Pools a letter to seek a resolution. Jeff from Leisure called me. He will extend the warrantee for any further concerns about the contracted work. Jeff will inspect in the spring.
- 4. Pool Deck: [Opening Scheduled with AquaBros for April 28] Trip hazard. Dominic Ruisi provided quotes for the slab replacement in sections or all at once. Rochester Concrete visited the site to evaluate feasibility to "lift sunken concrete around the pool deck to eliminate trip hazards...grind other trip hazards. This is a preliminary estimate." \$7,000 on the low end. If approved they will be able to schedule the work quickly. An estimate should be in hand shortly.
- 5. <u>Decking:</u> Garin Fox's quote for P/T 2x6 is \$4,305 per deck. 2-19-22 Bill reviewed decks and now picked these four for 2022-23: 18D / 23C / 130C / 33C.
- 6. <u>Sewer Line Service:</u> Home Town has replaced at 27-37, \$23,675. The board is considering:
  - a. Long range scheduling of the remaining sewer lateral replacement.
  - b. Also, in consideration is televising descaling the existing lateral instead of replacement. Home Town quoted \$800-1,200 per building.
  - c. Along w/ "B)"Adding one cleanout per building to existing laterals would cost under \$400.
- 7. Structural Repair (19 / 132 / 408-D) #19... 4 approved corners & firewall work completed April 7<sup>th</sup>. #132...KMC began work March 21<sup>st</sup> Completed 5 corners April 8<sup>th</sup>. #408-D...to be scheduled in 2023/24 fiscal year.

### **ADMINISTRATION** (from recurring Office Operations and Administrative Tasks):

- Monthly financial reports prepared, emailed; Approved invoices in accordance with HH Budget & service contracts; Prepared & distributed Board of Managers meeting packets
- Violations (2)
  - o #34 Pets / Lease 04.08.22
  - o #117 Pets / Lease 04.08.22

- Welcome packets sent: (1) #35
- Certificates of Compliance: (1) #35
- Homeowner Correspondence: (3)
  - March Board Meeting and Newsletter 3.23.22
  - o Budget Letter 3.30.22
  - o Assessment Info 4.5.22
- Correspondence/calls regarding or with: insurance, real estate agents, attorneys, mortgage lenders, appraisers, questions from homeowners, compliance issues, landscaping, resale documents, etc.

\*Barry encouraged residents to use the website for submitting tickets, instead of writing physical tickets or reaching out to Board members. <a href="https://www.kenrickfirst.com">www.kenrickfirst.com</a>

**Superintendent's Report:** On-site staff completed the following tasks, in addition to the routine daily, weekly, and monthly tasks:

#### **Routine Maintenance Tasks:**

- 1. Set up and broke down for board meeting monthly
- 2. Cleaned clubhouse, laundry, and office weekly
- 3. Cleaned around dumpsters
- 4. Picked up garbage on property
- 5. Change batteries in air freshener at simplex
- 6. Open/close gates
- 7. Check numbers at lift station
- 8. Open clubhouse
- 9. Empty dog waste cans / clear snow from around the area
- 10. Clean simplexes monthly
- 11. Change light bulbs around property
- 12. Check E.M. lights on property
- 13. Faxed payroll
- 14. Faxed Superintendent's report

#### **Seasonal Maintenance Tasks:**

- 1. Started trimming honeysuckles along Sucker Brook
- 2. Trimmed grass and two pear trees along maintenance area
- 3. Open/close units
- 4. Filled in potholes with cold patch throughout property
- 5. Started pressure washing backs 400-411
- 6. Picked up mulch
- 7. Set up tennis court (net, garbage can, squeegee)

### **Other Maintenance Completed This Report Period:**

- 1. Lock smith changed locks in all 13 simplexes
- 2. New trim around dance floor in clubhouse
- 3. Repaired facia metal that came loose at #102
- 4. Repaired kayak rack in 400's
- 5. New keys for simplexes in envelopes for residents
- 6. Cleaned dryer vents in laundry at clubhouse
- 7. Cut and installed pvc molding in hallway to meeting room
- 8. Flemmings fixed/replaced thermostats in clubhouse
- 9. Fire department did inspection at clubhouse
- 10. Changed sump pump at 111 A-C side of simplex
- 11. Lit hot water tanks at 419 B & C
- 12. Fixed dock lights from 27-58 photo cell eye and bad ballast

#### 13. Home Power Service fixed/inspected generator

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

<u>Mulch</u>: The Board approved the purchase of mulch and it is being added in various areas. Residents are welcome to help themselves to use some of it in front of their units. There is a wheelbarrow and shovel at the garage area behind the fence, and if you need assistance, there are volunteer residents available to help.

<u>Lifeguard Status</u>: **Barry Smith** reported that Kenrick has been working to find someone for pool testing. There are at least 3-4 people available for testing and cleaning as attendants, not as lifeguards, which is within state requirements.

\*If any resident is interested in helping work as a pool attendant to help with testing and cleaning, the gig requires you from 8am-11am with jobs such as, bringing furniture out, testing the water, cleaning/scrubbing the pool, etc. and pays \$15/hr. Please contact Kenrick if interested.

#### Bathhouse Upgrade Status:

- Plumbing: Barry Smith reported that the Board has determined that this is the most important
  area of concern due to weather effects. As noted last month, the bid from Hometown Plumbing
  was approved.
- Windows: Claire Fisher reported on the 3 quotes that were received for window replacement. Marv Wolk made a motion to approve the window replacement for a maximum cost of \$2,600. The motion was seconded by Chris Sardone and approved by the Board.
- Toilets: Claire Fisher reported, based on comments, that she would discuss purchasing the
  toilets and asking the plumbers to install them. Their quote to purchase the toilets and install
  was considered high. Alternatively, the Board has other quotes for toilets. This item will be
  discussed when more information is gathered.

<u>Building Sewers</u>: **Bill Mapes** will be inspecting each building to see which building has plastic pipes and which have the old cast iron pipes for the sewer lines. The building with the oldest pipes will take priority for the replacement project.

Pump Station: On hold until the next meeting.

<u>Pet Violations</u>: **Claire Fisher** noted that the Board has been dealing with time-consuming pet violations. The Board reminds residents: Tenants are not allowed to have pets of any sort. Homeowner residents' pets must not exceed the weight limit of 25 lbs.

The Board also reminds homeowners not to let your dogs enter flowerbeds/landscaping. Please help maintain the hard work your fellow neighbors have put in to keep our community beautiful!

Tennis Court Lock Code: Please use code 5636 to access the tennis courts.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

<u>Clubhouse Roof</u>: **Claire Fisher** noted that the clubhouse roof is growing moss and looking unkempt. **Marv Wolk** made a motion to accept KMC's bid to clean the back of the clubhouse roof (scrape the moss, remove mildew, and clean gutters) at a cost of \$685. The motion was seconded by **Cindy Alves** and approved by the Board.

Rock Removal: Claire Fisher reported that there are two options for addressing the rocks in the channel: 1) removal, or 2) installing a barrier retaining wall at the base of the rocks to hold back what is there. The former would be able to happen immediately. The latter would not be able to happen until the fall and exact details and pricing would need to be determined. The Board expressed concern that removing rocks could cause other rocks to move, as well, and therefore cause more problems, but noted the urgency of the issue. Marv Wolk made a motion to accept a not-to-exceed cost of \$8,700 to address the rocks in the canal before the boating season (funding would come from the docking fund). The motion was seconded by Chris Sardone and approved by the Board.

<u>Kayaks</u>: Claire Fisher reported to Kenrick that they have authorization to remove kayaks from the racks to make any necessary repairs. She went on to tell **Christine Correavu** that she is authorized to mark any kayaks that have not been claimed since last season's warning to residents to claim their crafts, which will then be removed.

Claire Fisher went on to note that if any further racks are put up, that the Board should consider putting them in another location so as not to further block the canal view of the residents who live in the current kayak rack area.

#### Committee Reports:

- Long Range Planning Committee:
  - Bill Mapes expects to have a meeting with the committee in June when everyone is back in town. Findings from the meeting will be presented to the Board following their meeting.
  - Claire Fisher reported that a resident in Town Harbor installs EV Chargers and passed the information on to the LRPC for review.
- Landscaping Committee:
  - Cindy Alves reported that although mulching and edging could not fit in the budget, but that mulch was purchased in bulk for residents to mulch in front of their units themselves. Residents are also encouraged to do edging themselves, and if tools are needed, please contact Cindy Alves.
  - Volunteers are requested for assisting with watering around the property. Any amount of time would be greatly appreciated! Please contact Cindy Alves.
  - Treatment of the Ash trees is on the to-do list.
- Docking Committee:
  - o Carol Neel reported that stickers will be sent out soon
  - 3 additional spaces are currently available
- Pool Committee:
  - Kim Gardner reported that she met with contractors to discuss the concrete concerns
  - They suggested 50% lift, 50% grind for repairs to problematic areas, and said that an estimate will be sent to Kenrick. They said to expect a low estimate \$7k, but that it would likely be higher. This work should last at least 5 years until more significant work, like full replacement, would need to be considered. Some areas would not be able to be repaired. This work will need to be done prior to the pool season due to safety concerns that worsened over the winter.
  - o Pool house repairs were already discussed. See "Old Business."

Votes by Email: By email in the prior month, the Board voted on these time sensitive issues.

- Purchase of mulch not to exceed \$1,000
- Addition of a fifth corner to the repair of Unit #132
- Renewal of a CD expiring in April 2002, to be renewed at Lyons National Bank.

#### Review and Approve Variances:

- Unit #18-D, request to install A/C unit.
- Unit #22, request to install on-demand hot water tank.
- Unit #419-B, request to install on-demand hot water tank.
- Unit #28, request to replace storm doors.
- Unit #101-C, request to install a furnace.

A motion was made by **Marv Wolk** to approve the above variances subject to adherence to Holiday Harbour specifications. The motion was seconded by **Claire Fisher** and passed by the Board.

The following are landscaping variance requests:

- #Unit #116, request to plant bushes
- Unit #16, request to plant a Japanese Maple tree and bushes.

A motion was made by **Marv Wolk** to approve the above variances subject to adherence to Holiday Harbour specifications. The motion was seconded by **Frank Hacknauer** and passed by the Board.

Adjournment: 8:28 PM NEXT MEETING: May 26, 2022 @ 7pm

### **Board Meeting Information**

Please note that the next meeting date is April 28th at 7pm.

Meetings are held on the 4th Thursday of each month, unless otherwise noted. Your input during the open forum sessions is valuable and encouraged.

The more information the board has, the better their decisions will reflect your thoughts and preferences.

### **Board's Operating Goals**

In addition to passing the budget last month, the board approved these operating goals.

- Replace 4 simplex decks. Repair seal/maintain remaining decks
- Purchase maintenance equipment
- Upgrade clubhouse speaker system
- Activate Dolphin Pool Vacuum
- Install new building sewer lines in two buildings (year 1 of 7)
- Install new windows in pool house.
- Prioritize other repairs in pool house
- Initiate trip hazard remediation for pool deck.
- Finalize replacement of meter plates
- · Paint tops of privacy walls and seal simplex decks that need it
- Provide leadership and inspiration.

# Our New Holiday Harbour Sitting Area with an Awesome View!

Holiday Harbour landscape chairman, Cindy Alves, unveiled our new bench and sitting area, near Sucker Brook. "I've eyed that spot for several years...it's really such a peaceful hidden gem, so why not develop it for our community to enjoy!"

So, at NO COST to Holiday Harbour....the area was cleared & prepared. The new bench, the stone, mulch and soil were all donated by friends, "In Loving Memory of Weldon Canough". Flowers will be added as soon as the weather permits (please note: beware of poison ivy & burdock, outside of the sitting area.)

Thanks to all who donated their time & money! A card was given to Corinne & Melissa Canough with a list of the donators. The volunteer laborers were: Jim Fisher, Deven Alves, Rebecca Raguso Snyder & Cindy Alves.





# **Boating Safety Certificates**

NEW YORK STATE OF OPPORTUNITY.

From the New York State Department of Parks and Recreation and Historic Preservation, Marine Division website:

### Who needs a boating safety certificate?

Anyone operating a Personal Watercraft (JetSki™, Wave Runner™, etc.) must have a boating safety certificate, and be at least 14 years of age or older. Under a new law, known as **Brianna's Law**, all motor boat operators must be at least 10 years old and if:

- Born on or after Jan. 1, 1993 will need a boating safety certificate beginning in 2020.
- Born on or after Jan. 1, 1988 will need a boating safety certificate beginning in 2022.
- Born on or after Jan. 1, 1983 will need a boating safety certificate beginning in 2023.
- Born on or after Jan. 1, 1978 will need a boating safety certificate beginning in 2024.
- All motor boat operators regardless of age will need a boating safety certificate beginning in 2025.

Boating Safety Certificate classes are offered here:

Virtual classroom (ZOOM) with an instructor:

Register through the website <a href="https://www.abs47.org">www.abs47.org</a>

In-person (when permitted) at SEAGER Marine:

Register through the website www.wfany.net